## Town of Millbury

## ENERGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

RECEIVED TOWN CLERK

Large Conference Room, Municipal Office Building 7 APR 24 PM 12: 36
127 Elm Street

MILLBURY, MASS

January 19, 2017 9:00AM

- Meeting called to Order at 9:05 AM by Rick Bedard
- Present: Rick Bedard, Jim Dunn, Rob McNeil, Dave Marciello, Bob Federico, Patricia Arp
- Meeting minutes from November 22, 2016; Rob McNeil motioned to approve, Bob Federico seconded, approved unanimous.
- Patricia reported on the LED street light information (see attached cutsheets and town roadway LED streetlight replacement plan) having reviewed our inventory and recommended a NGRID project expediter. Rob McNeil motioned to have Town Manager contact Energy Conservation to move forward with a proposal and contract, Patricia Arp seconded, approved unanimous.
- Vote to pay Granite City Electric invoice for Mass State EV Charger (\$10,000 DEP Reimbursement) Rob McNeil motioned to approve, Bob Federico seconded, approved unanimous.
- Vote to pay Prism invoice for Miffbury High School Gymnasium LED Lighting project totaling \$15,352.18 (\$1,665 under budget) for 30 lights. Rob McNeil motioned to approve, Bob Federico seconded, approved unanimous.
- Discussion about charging station(s) on private property ensued.
- Rick Bedard reported that preliminary numbers show that the Town is over the 20% reduction of energy use goal and final report should be published soon!
- Discussions about the unspent portion of the electric cars/charging stations and placarding of the electric cars ensued. Grant spreadsheet update attached. Ideas on vinyl vehicle wraps tabled.
   DPW to order Town Seal decals for the electric cars now.

Rob McNeil motioned to adjourn, Bob Federico seconded, approved unanimous at 10:42 AM.

Patricia ap

Page 1 of 1

W:\DPW\Energy Advisory\Energy Advisory Committee Minutes 1-19-17.doc